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Cedar Creek Model A Ford Club Newsletter  

The Running Board 

Hello Members,  

I was hoping to have good news this month about meetings, tours, cruise 

night, visiting and so on. But this Covic -19 is still taking over our lives, what 

we do and cannot do. I am in my 48th day of staying indoors with the excep-

tion of going to Dollar General and Brookshire. Now they are talking about 

opening the state. I'm not to sure on this. I will take it slow. Everyone needs 

to think this through and do the right thing. A little prayer does help.  

We did manage to get in a Model A tour last week. We met at the DQ Thurs-

day at 10:30. We had 4 A's and 7 members. A nice 32 mile drive saw some 

nice country. It was great! We met back at the DQ for lunch. 

Got our food and parked in the parking lot about 10 feet apart. We talked and 

had a good time. It's time to get out and do some more driving.  

Again our meeting will be cancelled. We can all stay in touch by using the 

mass mailer to send messages to all members.  Something to think about. 

Let's talk and make plans for a tour that can be done without contact.  

Stay safe and healthy. 

Walter Hellebrand  President  
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 NAME AND PURPOSE  

This club shall be known as the Cedar Creek Model A Ford Club, a non-

profit organization, hereinafter referred to as the òClub.ó 

The purpose shall be to maintain, preserve and restore the vehicle known as 

the Model A Ford (1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the Model A Ford, 

including literature, historical and technical information.  

MEMBERSHIP  

Application for membership shall be made in written form.  Applications 

shall be filed with the Secretary and accompanied by dues for the current 

year.  

RESTRICTIONS:  All members of the Club shall be restricted to members of 

either the Model A Restorers Club or Model A Ford Club of America nation-

al clubs.  Members may be accepted without ownership of a Model A Ford; 

however, no member shall be permitted to hold office unless said member 

has owned a Model A Ford within the six month period prior to the official 

election date. 

DUES   

The annual dues shall be fifteen dollars ($15.00) per year.  Dues are for the 

calendar year. The annual dues shall include member and wife and shall be 

payable before February 1st.  Any member may be suspended by the Treas-

urer for non -payment of dues at the expiration of thirty (30) days from Feb-

ruary 1st. 

MEETINGS  

Regular meetings of the members of this Club shall be held on the first Tues-

day of every month unless said day shall fall upon a legal holiday, in which 

case the meeting date shall be established by the Board of Directors. 

A  MAFCA Chapter  

Mabank, Henderson Co., Texas 

CedarCreekAs.org 

Website 

The Cedar Creek Model A Ford Club 

(CCMAFC) was formed in 2002 in Hender-

son Co., Texas. The clubõs meetings are held 

at the Dairy Queen in Seven Points, Hender-

son Co., Texas  near Cedar Creek Lake. 

  Charter Members:  

      
John and Wanda Bell 

     Jim Bellahñdeceased 
     Bill and Sue Capps 

     O. V. and Lorene (deceased) Cliver  
     S. D. òShortyóJohnsonñdeceased 

     Olin Lewis ñdeceased 
     Ola Powellñdeceased 

     Gene Tregreñdeceased 

 MARC  MAFFI  
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           A GOOD LAUGH IS NEEDED ñññññ 

 for our interesting English language:  

There is a two-letter word that perhaps has more meanings than any other 

two -letter word, and that is  'UP.'  It's easy to understand.  

UP, meaning toward the sky or at the top of the list, but when we awaken 

in the morning, why do we wake  UP ? 

At a meeting, why does a topic come UP? 

Why do we speak UP and why are the officers UP for election and why is 

it  UP to the secretary to write UP a report? 

We call UP our friends.  

And we use it to brighten  UP a room, polish UP the silver; we 

warm  UP the leftovers and clean UP the kitchen. 

We lock UP the house and some guys fix UP the old car. 

At other times the little word has real special meaning.  

People stir UP trouble, line  UP for tickets, work  UP an appetite, and 

think  UP excuses. 

To be dressed is one thing, but to be dressed UP is special. 

A drain must be opened UP because it is stopped UP . 

We open UP a store in the morning but we close it  UP at night.  

We seem to be pretty mixed UP about UP . 

To be knowledgeable about the proper uses of UP, look the word  UP in the 

dictionary.  

In a desk-sized dictionary, it takes  UP almost 1/4th of the page and can 

add UP to about thirty definitions.  

If you are UP to it, you might try building  UP a list of the many ways UP is 

used. 

It will take  UP a lot of your time, but if you don't give  UP, you may 

wind  UP with a hundred or more.  

When it threatens to rain, we say it is clouding  UP.  When the sun comes 

out we say it is clearing UP . 

When it rains, it wets the earth and often messes things  

UP.  When it doesn't rain for awhile, things dry  UP. 

One could go on and on, but I'll wrap  it  UP,  

for now my time is  UP,  so........it is time to shut UP! 

Now what you do with this info is  UP to you!!!  

 

 

 

 

The April meeting was cancelled due to COVID

-19; therefore there are no minutes  for this 

newsletter. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Sue Capps, Secretary/ Treasurer 



Sunshine News  
By Sue Capps 

 Bob Letchworth has an infection due to a heart procedure last month. 

 He is home from the hospital and is doing better.  

 

Please call a member and keep in touch with 

each other during this difficult time...  

None of us really like being told to stay home, but it is necessary at 

this time.  

 

Please pray this virus  will soon disappear.  

No one guessed it, but 

this is  a very pretty,  

 stylish Julia Waterman. 
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FACEBOOK  post from Bill Lee,  

I've been on Facebook for something like 5 years. If 

you're my friend and if you have been following the 

few posts that I make, you will know that many/

most of them are pictures I have taken out my back 

window here at home. Perhaps the most notable was 

when I video'ed a whitetail deer giving birth to twin 

fawns right in the middle of my back yard. Recently I 

posted a picture of five (or six, I don't remember) 

bucks congregated near the lake behind my home. 

Sandra and I have enjoyed our home here, well over 

25 years owning, just under 24 years actually living 

here. One friend who visited called it "Secluded iso-

lation." (Remember that, Pat?} 

But most good things come to and end. We are sell-

ing and moving: a smaller place, easier to maintain, 

all on one level, closer to our medical care and our 

daughter, over near Dallas. We were still young 

(early 50's) when we bought the place, but at almost 

78 it just isn't "fun" to spend a week on a tractor try-

ing to mow from the house to the front gate like it 

was then. The next place WILL be landscaped so that 

all I will need is a riding mower! : -) 

We obviously will never get over this place as 

"home", but we look forward to having Christmas 

with our family wherever we end up.  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.balloonsaloon.com%2Ffun-mylar-balloon-shapes%2Fanniversary-a-love%2Fthinking-of-you-sunshine-detail.html&psig=AOvVaw1d0q05H2ryeRoTCQ-Xywzm&ust=1585281414427000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCK


 

 

 

MAY BIRTHDAYS  

Don Dyess   05/11  

Carolyn Vick   05/12 

Jim Estes   05/16 

Shirley Dyess  05/17 

Jan Nelson   05/26 

Name  Our  Clubôs  Newsletter 

There are so many clever names for the newsletters of the Model A Ford 

clubs all over the United States. Between now and the next newsletter 

come up with an idea for a name for our clubõs newsletter. Text to 972-279-

4786 or email nmcheshire@yahoo.com with your idea. We will vote on our 

final choice. I used the suggestion from Gerald and Emma Pharris for this newsletter to give 

you an idea of what we need.  

Be clever! 
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Due to Social Distancing a creative tour idea was put into place by our illustrious club presi-

dent. Walt led the group on a tour through the countryside and afterwards everyone met to eat 

lunch in the Seven Points Dairy Queen parking lot.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The cars had a much needed outing as well  

as the club members. Social distancing 

rules called for conversation six feet apart 

which was no problem for Model Aers.  

 

What a beautiful sunshiny day!   It made 

for an enjoyable break from quarantine. 
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https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mikes-afordable.com%2Fcategory%2F1094.html&psig=AOvVaw2oCGT9SpCkYE4mrQLo7HlR&ust=1588303692632000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCJCd-L2aj-kCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fordbarn.com%2Fforum%2Fshowthread.php%3Ft%3D99951&psig=AOvVaw1Mq3zwwgiuDlGQz6lkRdL5&ust=1588303516144000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCNjurfeZj-kCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAJ


 

Howõs this for  Social Distancing ? 

A couple in Sweden is opening up a unique restaurant with seating for only one per-
son and without servers or a  building.  

There are no servers to take your order or deliver the food. Instead, Linda Karlsson and former chef 
Rasmus Persson, the minds behind the Bord för En, literally òTable for One,ó concept, will send the 
food to the patron via a pulley system with a basket attached. According to the website for the restau-
rant, the couple will load the food into the basket from the buildingõs kitchen window and then send it 
toward the guest. 

Though Sweden has not forced bars and restaurants to shut down dine-in service completely, Karlsson 
and Persson still wanted to be òthe only COVID-19-safe restaurant in the world,ó the pair told Insider in 
an interview, noting the idea came to them while visiting Karlssonõs parents and having to share food 
through a kitchen window to maintain proper social distancing.  

The restaurant will serve a fixed three-course menu, which will change based on what is locally availa-
ble, and feature a cocktail pairing. 

More than just offering a COVID -19-safe ð the dishes and table will be sanitized twice for the guest ð 
dining experience, the couple is also offering a pay-what -you-want model.  

òWe are all facing difficult times and there are people that have lost their jobs, loved ones, or even their 
mind. We welcome all, no matter what financial situation you are in,ó Karlsson told Insider. 

"We want to encourage people to sit down and spend quality time with themselves," Karlsson added.  

The one-of-a-kind restaurant will be open through August 1.               Info provided by Sue Capps 

The open-air òrestaurant,ó which is actu-

ally just a table and single chair set up in 

a meadow, is reportedly scheduled to 

open on May 10 in Varmland and will 

accommodate one customer per day. 
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https://www.foxnews.com/category/health/infectious-disease/coronavirus
https://www.foxnews.com/category/travel/regions/europe
https://www.foxnews.com/category/food-drink/food/restaurants
https://www.bordforen.com/
https://www.bordforen.com/
https://www.insider.com/one-person-restaurant-opening-sweden-2020-4


Some Thoughts from Bill ...  

Our MAFCA office in La Habra, California has been closed since the governor’s order to shelter in place was issued. 

Nonetheless, we are still responding to emails and returning phone calls when you leave voice mail messages. If you 

have an urgent need to contact us, we welcome your call. You can find the phone numbers and email addresses of all 

the MAFCA Board members on page 3 of the current issue of The Restorer. If you would like one of our staff members 

to get in touch with you, please call the office at 562-697-2712 and leave a message. You can reach out by email to the 

office staff by contacting info@mafca.com. 

We are now in April and there are still many folks who have not yet renewed their membership for 2020. If you are one 

of them, please click on MAFCA STORE to renew today. We don’t want you to miss out on a single benefit of MAFCA 

membership. 

With so many Model A tours and gatherings being cancelled due to the medical emergency, this might be a good time 

to rebuild parts you need by doing it somewhere on the inside of your house. Even now the garage is too cold in 

many parts of the country. It is also a good opportunity to study for your judging certifications by using our on-line 

study guides. For vehicle judges you will find the tests at https://mafca.com/v_tests.html. For era fashion judging you 

will find the tests at https://mafca.com/ef_tests.html. 

Finally, the new 2020 MAFCA Membership Directory is ready. Everyone who has already ordered a copy will have 

theirs shipped first. If you have yet to order your copy, please click on MAFCA Store. For only $16 per copy plus ship-

ping, you will have the latest information about member contacts. It is an invaluable resource when you are touring 

away from your home location and need to ask for help. 

I wish each of you safety for yourselves and your families in the coming weeks. Take each day of 

confinement with the belief that it will help you remain virus free. I'm excited to think what fun we will 

have when the touring window has been reopened.  

 

All the best,  

Bill Truesdell   2020 MAFCA National President  
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MAFCA National Convention 2022  

Kerrville, TX  mafca.com 



1/2 Off Membership prices  

for New Members of  

Model A Restorers Clubð$22.50.   

Please include phone number  

of local club president. 
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model-a-ford.org 

MAFFI Newsletter Minute  

May 2020 

  

Whatõs new at the Museum you might ask? Well, in spite of the mandatory closure due to Covid19 the Board of 

Trustees have been working hard behind the scenes in anticipation of the 10th Annual Model A Day, September 19, 

2020.  There have been new projects underway to make the museum more enjoyable.  We are hoping to have the 

Interactive Chassis up and running for Model A Day. A Vintage Post Card machine to go along with our Penny 

Machine will give you more ways to take home a souvenir of your day at the Museum.    Recently some of our 

Trustees have been also working on a complete collection of Model A Jim Beam Bottles to have on display.  Two 

new donations to the Museum are The Americaõs Sweetheart (see article in The Restorer Mar/Apr 1998) and a 

Sears Tractor Conversion!  

The response to the 2019 Model A Day Pins and the 20 Millionth Model A Pins have been great.  If you didnõt get 

your order in, contact Suzan OõNeale (oneale31@gmail.com).  She will be able to let you know what is still availa-

ble. 

Make sure to get in your hotel reservations for Model A Day if you havenõt done so. Our host hotel is the Four 

Points by Sheraton in Kalamazoo.  Call them directly to get our Model A Day room rate (269)385 -3922.  DO NOT 

CALL THE SHERATON 800 NUMBER!  There are other hotels in the vicinity as well if the Four Points is sold out 

and also RV and camping areas.  

Thank you for your continued support of MAFFI through your membership and donations!  

maffi.org 



1931 Tudor Sedan—color outside Copra Drab & Chicle Gray—inside gray. Very 
good condition. 6 volt . Asking $13,900 obo. Call Herman Dentler at 940-733-8803 

 
Herman is also offering a 1931 Roadster Con-
vertible, with Rumble Seat.  Recently restored . 
Color—outside Copra Drab & Chicle Gray,  
Inside Brown vinyl.   Asking $19,900. OBO 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

No Copra Drab & Chicle Gray car exactly 
matches another one, but both of these 
cars are the same color. One of these is 
in the sun and the other in the shade. 
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A Little Humor For Everyone  



www.Cedar 

CreekAs.org 

Patronize our Club Sponsors 

MAY 05, 2020 — Monthly Meeting Cancelled 

JUN  02, 2020 — Monthly Meeting - at DQ Seven Points. Tire kicking at 5:00 p.m.. Meeting at 5:30 pm. 

JUN 11-14, 2020 — 57th Texas Tour ð  Brenham , TX (Hosted by Brazos Valley As & Fort Worth MAFC) 

OCT 10, 2020 -- DQ car show in Seven Points 11am 
              
DEC 05, 2020 -- Meeting Christmas party — Tri County Library. Community Room. 11am- whenever

  

 Event Calendar 
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